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BARNES PONDER

KEY THEMES
Retain Barnes’ distinctiveness
Those who attended the Barnes Ponder fully appreciated the qualities and amenities of the area and are keen to see its charm and distinctiveness retained.  Residents value the village’s unique location and character and future proposals should enhance and build upon existing assets, without destroying Barnes’ very special ‘quality of place’.  
“Keep the quality of place - keep its individuality – Barnes is not like anywhere else!”
An active community preserving local amenity and quality of life

The local community is very active and many people work hard to organise events, maintain the environment and ensure a high quality of life for the whole area.  The council plays it part in many ways providing facilities and services locally.  The Barnes Community Association has been a thriving organisation for many years and its regular newsletter, Prospect, is a popular and well-used means of local communication.  However, the BCA and other local groups are reliant on volunteers and new support is vital to ensure that the activities are maintained into the future. 

“The Barnes Fair is run by volunteers.  If you want things like the Barnes Fair you’ve got to sign up and volunteer too.”
A vibrant local economy

Participants greatly appreciated the variety of shops and services in Barnes, which contribute to the village’s appeal.  But the “high street” must be used to be viable.  There are empty shops and other uses indicative of a struggling local economy and high rents and rates and a lack of footfall are blamed.  The future sustainability of the high street rests with attracting local residents and visitors alike.  The Barnes Ponder stimulated a large number of ideas for increasing vibrancy, both in terms of new events to draw people to the village, and environmental improvements and management, such as closing Barnes High Street to traffic on market and festival days.  Barnes has a great food offer and branding Barnes as a food destination could be a valuable economic driver, stimulating London wide interest.  Throughout Barnes, a loyalty shopping scheme could stimulate trade, and it was felt that a shop front Design Guide would help enhance the quality of the trading environment. 

“If you’re a business you want people to come, if you’re a resident you probably don't!”

Encouraging community cohesion

Discussion focussed around ensuring all age groups and areas are served and feel part of Barnes.  More could be done to integrate North Barnes, with its proximity to Hammersmith Bridge, and the more “villagey” neighbourhood surrounding Barnes Green.  Those living on the Putney/Barnes border also expressed feeling remote from the village centre.  A greater sense of connection could be achieved through investing in local events, community amenities, transport linkages and individual effort.
“Find a way to link both parts of Barnes - this isn’t just a rich person’s area.”

“Don't forget those of us who live on the edge of Barnes.  We are literally 6 feet inside Barnes and overlook Putney Common – but I’m definitely a Barnes-ite!”
Community provision for old and young

There is a growing elderly population in Barnes who are extremely anxious that they will lose the Barnes Green Day Centre. The future of this building has yet to be decided, but local people are adamant that a facility for elderly and vulnerable residents should be retained in this location. 

Although there was some opposition to the idea of a playground on the Green near the pond, a suitable space should be found for play facilities for young children.  The establishment of a Play Café could provide an indoor social space for mothers, babies and toddlers.  Teenagers need a ‘hang out’ space, and a local skate park should be considered.  There are several existing recreation grounds within Barnes e.g. Suffolk Road Rec, which could be enhanced and help towards community integration.  Ideas for a more contemplative scented planting area, as well as a community orchard and space for outside exercise equipment were suggested.  

“Barnes Day Centre is at the heart of our village – it must stay open.”

“There are lots of young families in Barnes. Yes, there is lots of green, but there aren’t the kind of playgrounds where children can safely play.”

Moving around Barnes

In some key locations Barnes suffers from over dominance of traffic, speeding cars, dangerous junctions and level crossing delays.  The suggestion to make Barnes a 20 mph neighbourhood was well supported by participants.  Some residential streets are clogged with commuter parking and consideration should be given to broadening the resident parking scheme.  It was felt that there should be better provision for cyclists, and areas of conflict with pedestrians should be addressed.  The bus service is generally good (although some would like the 485 to run later and on Sundays) but the standard of bus driving can be erratic and sometimes dangerous.  It was felt that Barnes station is an underused asset and could be made more attractive and user-friendly and the safety of the walk from Barnes station improved. 

“20mph is plenty enough speed on the roads!”

“I’ve no problem with parking – walking is so much better!”
Focusing on the river

Barnes is defined by its green space and the River Thames, yet it was agreed that the river in Barnes village is an under-utilised asset, mostly because of speeding cars along Lonsdale Road, pedestrian/cyclist conflict, and a muddy towpath.  In addition, the concrete flood wall is ugly and blocks the wonderful views of the river.  There is much support for the idea of glazing – or part glazing – this river wall, subject to being able to raise funds to achieve this and enhancing the towpath for all users.  Although the construction of a jetty may be very difficult, it was felt there could be ways to improve access to the river. It was suggested that the wharf by the former Harrods Depository could be brought into regular use – not only when it becomes a vantage point for the Boat Race - and that enhancement of the High Street would generate greater vibrancy in a key part of Barnes leading to and from the river.

“Barnes is a river village, yet we have no jetty or pontoon.  Imagine a jetty opposite Strada – that would be great!”

Linking the ‘green’ with the ‘blue’ – enhancing the High Street
Two of Barnes village’s key assets are the common and the river.  However, the relatively poor environmental quality of the traffic dominated High Street and the blocking of river views caused by the concrete river wall creates a weak connection. This means that the heart of Barnes does not beat to its full potential and on festival days, including the boat race, crowds do not effectively move between the two, to the dis-benefit of shops and businesses.  Whilst retaining flowing traffic and parking, environmental improvements in the High Street could slow down the traffic and provide more space for pedestrians.  There was support for piloting the closure of the High Street on market and festival days and introducing stalls – all to be monitored for popularity and workability.
“There’s too much traffic space in the High Street and not enough people space.”
Events in Barnes
Barnes has a very active community and large numbers of people attend weekly events such as the Farmer’s Market, and throng to annual events such as the Barnes Fair, Barnes Food Fair, Barnes Societies Day and Late Night Christmas Shopping.  The OSO Community Arts Centre and the newly refurbished Everyday Barnes Cafe are valuable local resources, and the recent opening of the Olympic Cinema is an as an exciting new addition to the village. There are a large number of artists, musicians, actors and culturally enthusiastic individuals in the area who would welcome the establishment of a Barnes Summer Prom on the Green, which could have a temporary bandstand linked to the OSO installed for musical and theatrical performances. 
“We’ve got enough orchestras to fill a bandstand for a month!”
Participation and delivery
The large attendance at the Barnes Ponder demonstrates that residents welcome the opportunity to be involved in participatory planning for the future.  It was felt important to work with the council, to link everything together and to activate as wide as possible support for proposed enhancements in the area.  The Town Team is establishing itself and from time to time it could hold community forum meetings to maintain open participation for the whole community.  To encourage community cohesion and ensure a clear strategy for the future, it was suggested that a ‘Barnes Charter’, perhaps as part of the council’s emerging Village Plan could be developed, in order to provide a coherent ‘road map’ for the next 10 years.

“A Village Charter could be useful – so we agree what we want to achieve and how to achieve it.”
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